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The City has multiple funding source options available that may be used to finance its share of the development and construction of the TEC.  Given its 20.3 percent ownership stake in the project, the City will be responsible for financing an estimated $355.7 million of the total cost.  These total costs include interest during construction, owner’s costs, land acquisition, initial coal inventory, and a community contribution.
The City typically finances its capital projects using two funding sources.  During preliminary design, engineering, and permitting, the City may draw on its working capital within the electric services fund.  As the initial development concludes and construction commences, the City will need to initiate an electric system revenue bond issuance for long-term project funding.  For large projects, such as a coal fired power plant, the City could expect to issue either fixed or a combination of fixed and floating rate revenue bonds, with terms of up to 30 years.  

The City’s electric system has credit ratings of A1 from Moody’s Investors Service, AA- from Standard and Poor’s, and AA- from Fitch.  With its excellent credit rating, the City should expect that it will have no difficulties in obtaining bond financing for its construction share of TEC.  As of September 30, 2005, the City’s electric system had $179.1 million in outstanding long-term bonds.  In addition, in early fiscal year 2006, the City’s electric system issued $128.9 million of energy system revenue bonds.  

The detailed financing for TEC is expected to result in debt service requirements less than the assumed debt service presented in the economic parameters in Section A.4.0.
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